LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 20, 2021

TO: Honorable Robert Nichols, Chair, Senate Committee on Transportation

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1815 by Seliger (Relating to motor vehicle size and weight limitations.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend provisions in the Transportation Code relating to certain vehicle size and weight
limitations to conform with applicable federal laws related to automobile transporters, towaway trailer
transporter combinations, emergency vehicles, vehicle idle reduction systems.

Based on the information provided by the Texas Department of Motor Vehicles, it is assumed the provisions of
the bill would not result in a significant fiscal impact to the State.

This analysis does not include an estimate of the impact on pavement or bridge consumption that may be
associated with the vehicle size and weight limitations authorized by the bill.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 608 Department of Motor Vehicles
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